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FRIDAY NEWSLETTER 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
  

Reception ~ Meredith 

Year 1 ~ Henry 

Year 2 ~ Lucy 

Year 3 ~ Theo 

Year 4 ~ Jude 

Year 5 ~ Eric 

Year 6 ~ Woody 

REO 
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No Dogs on School Premises 
Please remember that dogs are not allowed on the school premises and we would 
be grateful if parents/carers could ensure dogs are not brought onto the school 
playground in line with the school’s health and safety policy. 
 
If your child is being collected by another family member or friend, please ensure 
they are also made aware.  Thank you for your support. 
 

Parking 
Please remember that the white keep clear lines on the road in the vicinity of school, along with the 
yellow zigzag markings, are not parking spaces and must remain clear to support the traffic flow 
through Lothersdale. Thank you for your support. 
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Mon 5 Jun 2023 - Muslim Whole School Virtual Assembly and KS2 Workshops 
3, 4 & 5 Jul 2023 - Pupil Well-being Days at Wild Explorers, Broughton Hall  

 
 
 
 
 
 

W/c 8 May 2023 

Mon - School closed for the Coronation Bank Holiday 
Tue - 

- 
Year 6 SATs  
Deadline for submitting the Y5/6 Cricket Festival form (selected pupils) 

Wed - 
- 

Year 6 SATs 
Y3/4 Cricket Festival at Sutton Cricket Ground from 1pm onwards (selected pupils) 

Thu - Year 6 SATs 
Fri - Year 6 SATs  

 
  

DEADLINES & 
REMINDERS 

 

It would be really helpful if requested reply slips/payments etc. 
could be completed/paid by the stated deadlines to enable us to 
process the paperwork effectively this week. Thank you. 

 

SAVE THE 
DATE 

Please note there may be circumstances in which these dates are subject to 
change. More information will follow at a later date about events listed below: 
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Breaktime Snacks 
May we remind parents/carers that sweets and chocolate are not allowed in school (this also applies to 
children on school visits/residentials) as part of the Healthy School initiative. 
 
Children may bring fruit/veg to eat at morning break. All children in Key Stage 1 are provided with a free 
piece of fruit every day as a government initiative.  Each Friday is ‘Fruit Friday’ where 
bringing fruit, fresh, dried etc. is particularly encouraged.  The LSA (Lothersdale School 
Association) kindly fund the provision of fruit twice a week for children in KS2 (Years 
3, 4, 5 & 6). 
 
All our children have also been reminded, through our Healthy School assemblies, that they can bring a 
piece of fruit or veg to eat at breaktime as a snack.   
 
No other food items are allowed – if your child is bringing a pack up lunch, please ensure it also does not 
contain any foods containing nuts.  
 

We understand that birthdays are special occasions and parents/carers may want to send in something 
for their child to share with the class, like packs of Haribos.  In this instance, we would only give out the 
sweets at the end of the school day so that parents can decide if they want their children to have 
them.  This is particularly important as we have children with allergies in school. 
 
We thank you supporting us with our Healthy School initiative. 
 
Year 6 Assessment week (SATs) 
Good luck to all our Year 6 children who will be doing their SATS next week. We are immensely proud of 
how hard all the children have worked and know that they will all do their very best. 
 
Mrs Ellison has a role supporting the administration of the tests next week and therefore may not be as 
available as usual in the mornings.  If you need to contact the office during the mornings, please leave a 
message on the school answerphone or email your query to lothersdale@ycatschools.co.uk and she will 
respond as soon as possible.  
 
YEAR 6 CHILDREN ONLY 

• Please ensure your child gets to bed on time on Sunday night and has early nights during the rest of 
the exam week so that they are well rested and as relaxed as possible each day. 

• A healthy breakfast snack and drink will be provided each day before the SATS tests. 
 

Non-school Uniform Day ~ Friday 5 May 2023 
WOW!  You all looked very colourful today in red, white and blue to mark the Coronation of 
King Charles III.  Thank you to all those parents/carers who were able to contribute towards 

our Shelterbox Appeal.  If you have not yet had chance to do so, please make payment via your ParentPay 
account. 
 
Please see our gallery of pictures below. 

GENERAL SCHOOL 
UPDATES 

 

Please find detailed below general updates for your information. If you 
have any queries regarding any of the content below, please contact the 
school office. 

mailto:lothersdale@ycatschools.co.uk
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Y3/4 South Craven Cluster Cricket Festival ~ Wednesday 10 May 2023 
Good luck to our Y3/4 cricketers who will be taking part in the South Craven 
Cluster Cricket Festival next Wednesday afternoon at Sutton Cricket Ground.  
 
Year 5/6 South Craven Cluster Cricket Festival ~ Thursday 19 May 2022 
A letter was emailed yesterday to parents/carers of children who expressed an interest in taking part in 
the South Craven Cluster Cricket Festival taking place at Sutton Cricket Ground on Thursday 18 May 2023.  
Please ensure the online form is completed and submitted by Tuesday 9 May 2023. 
 
Please note that South Craven has informed us both sessions are expected to finish between 4.30pm 
and 5pm. 
 
Year 6 ~ Bikeability (Cycle Training) ~ 22 & 23 May 2023 
Year 6 will be taking part in Bikeability sessions on Monday 22 May and Tuesday 23 May 
2023.  A letter and consent form from Go Velo was emailed to parents/carers and a paper 
copy sent out via bookbags on Wednesday 3 May 2023.  We would be grateful if you could 
return the completed consent form to the school office as soon as possible, but by Monday 
15 May 2023 at the latest. Please ensure your child’s bike is in good working order. Your child will require 
a helmet and should come to school in clothing suitable for riding a bike and the weather conditions on 
the day.  Bikes can be left at school overnight and suncream is important if the forecast is for sunny 
weather as the children will be outdoors for the majority of the time. 
 
The Great Tit Family  
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LSA Meeting ~ Monday 15 May 2023 
The next LSA meeting will take place at The Hare & Hounds in Lothersdale at 7.30pm on Monday 15 May 
2023.  Everyone is welcome to come along. 
 
Save the Date! 
On Friday 9th June the LSA is hosting a Quiz Night at Lothersdale Village Hall. 
The event starts at 6pm, so may not be suitable for younger children. 
Tickets will be on sale from next week and will include pie and peas. 
Alcoholic and soft drinks will be available to buy on the night. 
We look forward to seeing as many of you there as possible! 
  

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

  
School Meals 
Last week we said ‘goodbye’ to our cook, Mrs Jenny Guy, who has relocated to 
Kendal.  Although she was with us for a short time, she very quickly became part 
of the staff team and we will all miss her. 

 
Dolce are now advertising for a new school cook and we will update you when we have more news. 

 
LEGENDS Before & After School Club 
A huge ‘thank you’ to Miss Laycock and Mrs Neil who have been supporting Nicola at our 
Breakfast and After School Clubs whilst Deborah is recovering from an operation.   
Deborah is aiming to be back with us on Monday 15 May and we all wish her a speedy 
recovery. 

 
Please check out our photo gallery below to find out what our children have been up to this week. 

Please refer to the Friday Newsletter and the school website prior to emailing or contacting school, as 
most of our day-to-day information can be located within these communication portals.   The school 
website address is https://www.lothersdaleschool.org.uk 

LSA NEWS! 

https://www.lothersdaleschool.org.uk/
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Craven Children’s Disability Learning Team ~ Parent Worskhops 

 
Soccer Hub ~ Spring Bank Holiday Soccer Camp and Girls’ Open Trials Day 
Please see the information below regarding soccer camps taking place over the Spring Bank holiday along 
with a Girls’ Open Trials Day, for your information. 
 
  

COMMUNITY 
NOTICEBOARD 

 

We are delighted to be able to promote community events in our Friday News 
that may be of interest to our families and friends. If you would like us to 
promote a local event, please pass the details to the school office by 
Wednesday to be included in the Friday News of that week. 
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School Events: 
Mon 8 May 2023 - Coronation Bank Holiday – School closed 
Tue 9 to Fri 12 May - Year 6 SATs 
Wed 10 May 2023 - Y3/4 Cricket Festival  
Mon 15 May 2023 - LSA Meeting at the Hare & Hounds, Lothersdale at 7.30pm 
Wed 17 May 2023 - Class and Year 6 Leavers’ Photos 
Thu 18 May 2023 - Y5/6 Cricket Festival  
Mon 22 May 2023 - Y6 Bikeability Training – Day 1 
Tue 23 May 2023 - Y6 Bikeability Training – Day 2 
Wed 24 May 2023 - Y5/6 Forensic Science event at SCS (selected pupils) 
24 to 26 May 2023 - Year 4 Residential Visit to Eshton Grange 
Fri 26 May 2023 - School breaks up at 3.15pm for the May half-term holiday 
Mon 5 Jun 2023 - School re-opens at 8.40am for the second half of the summer term 
Wed 7 Jun 2023 - New Reception Transition morning (in the park) – Week 1 
Wed 7 Jun 2023 - KS2 Rounders Festival at South Craven School 
Mon 12 Jun 2023 - Parent Forum in school at 8.45am 
Wed 14 Jun 2023 - New Reception Transition morning (in the park) – Week 2 
Thu 15 Jun 2023 - Y5/6 Languages Festival at South Craven School 
Wed 21 Jun 2023 - New Reception Transition morning (in the park) – Week 3 
Wed 21 Jun 2023 - Y1/Y2 Mini Olympics at South Craven School 
Thu 22 Jun 2023 - Farm Safety Day 
Wed 28 Jun 2023 - New Reception Transition afternoon (in school) – Week 4 
Thu 29 Jun 2023 - Year 5 Intake Open Evening at South Craven School 
Mon 3 Jul 2023 - Year 6 Induction Day at South Craven School 
Tue 4 Jul 2023 - Year 5 Day at South Craven School 
Wed 5 Jul 2023 - New Reception Transition afternoon (in school) – Week 5 
Wed 5 Jul 2023 - New Reception Parents’ Welcome Evening at 7pm 
Thu 6 Jul 2023 - Sports Day (weather dependent) 
Thu 7 Jul 2023 - LSA Summer Fair (weather dependent) 
Wed 12 Jul 2023 - New Reception Transition afternoon (in school with lunch) – Week 6 
Thu 13 Jul 2023 - Reserve Sports Day (weather dependent) 
Fri 14 Jul 2023 - All Extended Schools’ Activities finish 
Tue 18 Jul 2023 - Year 6 Leavers’ Concert at 7pm 
Wed 19 Jul 2023 - Year 6 Leavers’ Discos 
Fri 21 Jul 2023 - End of the Academic Year ~ school breaks up at 3.15pm 

  

DIARY OF 
EVENTS 

 

If you wish to promote a community event in our diary below, please 
contact the school office. Please note there may be circumstances in which 
these dates are subject to change: 
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Lothersdale Primary School 

ensuring all pupils 

achieve their  

full potential 

~~ 

Lothersdale Primary School 
part of Yorkshire Collaborative Academy Trust 

Lothersdale 
North Yorkshire 

BD20 8HB 
 


